
Regular Council July 2, 2024 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. K. 

Broker, S. Broker, James, Drossman, Grieger, & Aichholz.  Cou. K. Broker made motion 

to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all.  Cou. 

K. Broker made motion to accept reports; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all.  Cou. 

K. Broker made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. S Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Mayor suggested we investigate putting a levy on the ballot to increase salaries for police 

department. 

 

Cou. K. Broker made motion to spend $3600 to upgrade the new roof for police 

department to a metal roof; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

We had first reading of Ord. 2024-06 (raise for street supervisor). 

 

We had first reading of Ord. 2024-07 (raise for part time maintenance worker). 

 

We had first reading of Ord. 2024-08 (establishing position and pay rate for seasonal 

lawn mowing worker). 

 

Cou. K. Broker made motion to set aside rules on Ord. 2024-09 (appropriating Mylander 

Grant Funds); 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. Cou. K. Broker made motion to 

adopt Ord. 2024-09; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

Cou. K. Broker made motion to adopt 2025 tax budget; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted 

by all. 

 

Cou. Grieger made motion to spend $2015.76 for new benches for bayfront; 2nd by Cou. 

K. Broker.  Accepted by all.  They will be placed further from the shoreline than the ones 

there now. 

 

Mayor said they hooked up the electricity and heaters at the shelters. 

 

Cou. James asked Mayor to get estimates for putting automatic turnoff water faucets and 

automatic light switch for park restrooms. 

 

Mayor said the next council meeting will be at the park at 6:30 for the public hearing for 

zoning book amendments. 

 

Cou. Drossman brought up limiting fishing hours on the bayfront.  We will put this on the 

agenda for the next meeting. 

 



Cou. S. Broker thinks we should review the signage in the village at the corporation 

limits.  He wants to include that we protect feral wildlife and we follow the ORC, 

regarding leash law. Mayor asked Cou. S. Broker for a list of signs at next meeting. 

 

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 

 

Police Chief said they received a grant for hearing protection for the firing range.  They 

received six pairs. 

 

Resident questioned the signage issue. 

 

Resident questioned street lighting. 

 

Cou. Drossman thanks Dennis Cogar for his time and service to the village. Denny retired 

from the village at the end of June. 

 

Cou. K. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. Aichholz. 

 

ATTEST:    Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Larry D. Gwinner, Mayor                   Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 

 

 

 

 


